Allegheny Mountain Swimming
HOD Meeting

January 16, 2002

Attendance:
Pete Gannon

General Chairman



Bob DeBiase  

Secretary



Jerry Schaefer

BPR/AMS Registration



Stan Stefanski

Officials/Review Committee



Chad Dobrick

SVSC/AMS Safety



Pete Barry

PRA



Dave Gadd

JCCS



Steve Stocksdale
JCCS



Andy Stromberg
CVSC



Cindy Lippert

SVSC



Mike Stragand

PRA



Peggy Callahan
PRA



Joel Kunkel

SVSC



Dan Watkins

WHAT



Hugh Manoli

WHAT



Jim Novak

AMS/Admin



Peg Carter

BPR



Fran Dvorsky

BPR



Melissa Kehl

MM

Meeting was called to order at 7:50 p.m. at the Cathedral of Learning, University of Pittsburgh by Pete Gannon, General Chairman.

Minutes:  Bob DeBiase reported the December 19, 2001 HOD minutes were emailed to all those who have attended HOD meetings.  The hard copy of the minutes along with the financial reports were mailed to each club.  Chad Dobrick moved the minutes be approved with the following clarification/correction:
Jerry Schaefer had made a statement that a club is not required to have a safety representative to be registered.  That is a true statement; however having a safety representative is not an option as is implied in the next sentence where it states that Jerry did however recognize that if a club has a safety representative that representative must be registered.  That is not true; in fact all member clubs must have a registered safety representative as AMS Operating Procedures rules state (Part 5, Misc., Section D).  Jerry Schaefer seconded the motion to approve the minutes with Chad Dobrick’s clarification/correction.  Motion carried.

Treasurer:  Due to the fact Mark Bellick was out of town, Pete Gannon presented November and December income/expense statement, budget vs. actual and balance sheet reports.  Pete requested a $227.99 over budget variance for office supplies.  Jerry Schaefer moved and Mike Stragand seconded a motion to approve a budget variance and the November/December financial reports.  Motion carried.

Safety:  Chad Dobrick presented the 2001 Summary of Accidents Report.  The report is based on the Report of Occurrence Forms submitted.  Only one of the fourteen reported occurrences resulted in a claim.

Chad reported that 21 out of 47 registered clubs are without a registered Safety Director.  Pete Gannon requested that Chad Dobrick send each of the 21 clubs a letter requesting compliance.  Each of these clubs should be explained the rules and given 30 days to comply.

The HOD discussed the need to enforce the existing rules without discouraging clubs from participating.

Chad reported that current safety forms are posted on the AMS web site.

Registration:  Jerry Schaefer reported that as of December 30, 2001 there were 57 clubs registered with 3,300 athletes and 464 non-athletes.
Financial summaries along with registration summaries (athletes and non-athletes for each club) were mailed out on December 30, 2001.  Any discrepancies should be brought to Jerry Schaefer’s attention via e-mail at DJAJJM@BellAtlantic.Net.

Refunds identified in the summaries will be mailed by the AMS treasurer.  Payments owed based on the summaries should be sent promptly.

Eleven clubs participated in registration with e-mail.  It was a successful first year of electronic registrations and Jerry hoped that more clubs would consider it in the future.

To minimize the cost of mailings, Jerry would like to communicate more via the internet to disseminate registration information and resolve registration problems. Each club’s registration person is requested to e-mail Jerry with an e-mail address to which future registration information can be sent.

Jerry reported the following results of the registration checks requested by the HOD at the December meeting:

· All Meet Directors for meets held between October 1, 2001-December 30, 2001 were registered non-athletes.

· All AMS Board Members are registered for 2002.

· A listing of currently registered non-athletes registered as officials was sent to the Official’s Chairman.

· 64 out of 115 club member representatives are registered for the 2002 year.  Jerry reported that having reviewed the AMS Bylaws and AMS operating procedures for the club member representative requirements, he found no requirement for these individuals to be registered members of AMS.
Jerry said he will complete a cover to cover reading of the AMS handbook.  He will present proposed changes for the 2002 printing at the February HOD meeting.  These changes would go into effect September 1, 2002.  He would like clubs to review the changes and provide him feedback via e-mail prior to the March HOD meeting.  Assuming the HOD approved the changes at its March meeting; the handbook would go to print following the March meeting and would be available for distribution early in the Long Course season.  Printed quantities will be similar to last year.  Each club will receive one full sized (8.5x11) copy plus 2 smaller spiral bound copies.  Jerry said he will forward the file to the AMS Webmaster for posting in a downloadable form.  Additional copies can be purchased. 

Jerry also reported that a registration review was completed for all athletes that swam in an AMS sanctioned meet between October 1, 2001 and December 23, 2001.  This information was compared to the registration information over the same period.  This review using the “Meet Recon” program provided by USA Swimming National resulted in a listing of 128 athletes identified as competing and not being registered.  A manual review to eliminate duplicates and spelling errors reduced the number to 18.  These 18 athletes represented 9 different clubs within AMS.  A fine letter has been sent to the 9 clubs.  They have 45 days to:
a.) Point out an error – no fine

b.) Pay the $102.00 fine

c.) Appeal the fine to the Review Committee

Jerry pointed out that there were no “repeat” clubs when compared to the clubs that were fined for a similar offense last year.
Coaching credential checks have not been completed at this time.  All Meet Directors should be reminded to forward to Jerry Schaefer the sign in forms at the completion of your meet.  This has not been done on a consistent basis.

General Chairman:  Pete Gannon asked the HOD for Nominating Committee volunteers.  Pete Barry and Jerry Schaefer agreed to serve on the nominating committee and report a slate of candidates at the March HOD meeting.  The election would be held at the April HOD meeting.
The following positions are up for election:


2 Year Terms:

-Administrative Chairman





-Senior Chairman





-Treasurer


1 Year Term:

-Safety Chairman





-Registration Coordinator





-Technical Planning Chairman





-Review Chairman

Age Group:  John Lynch presented the proposed 2002 Long Course schedule, Meet Bid Application and Meet Host Questionnaire.  All clubs bidding on a Long Course Meet should complete the bid forms and mail (no e-mails) to:



John Lynch




1727 Aurelius St. 




Apt. #9




Pittsburgh, PA  15218

Officials:  Stan Stefanski reported that Diane Novak did a great job in recruiting new officials.  However, new officials are still needed.

Stan presented the following proposal from the Officials Committee:

“A Section should be added to all summer meet invitations, stating that all tents, shelters or other temporary installations must be properly secured or tethered.  Further it should be clearly stated that the Meet Director and/or the Marshall’s will have the authority to require all tents and shelter’s to be properly and adequately secured or to have the tent/shelter removed from the venue”.

Jim Novak questioned the need for such a proposal.  He said the “meet management team” has always had the authority to enforce safety rules which it feels would prevent injuries.  Jim felt the singling out of one safety issue in the meet invitation was unnecessary.

Chad Dobrick supported the proposal and explained that meet officials would like to be able to “point to the meet invitation when questioned”.

The proposal was debated for a considerable amount of time and a vote was taken.  The proposal was defeated by a vote of 6-3.

Stan Stefanski requested a recount.  A recount was conducted and the proposal was approved by a vote of 7-6.

Old Business:  None

New Business:  Jim Novak reported that he was reviewing NCAA Eligibility requirements as to what compensation a swimmer can/can’t receive.  He will report these findings to the HOD.

There being no further business, Jim Novak moved and Jerry Schaefer seconded a motion to adjourn the meeting.  The motion was approved and the meeting adjourned at 9:40 p.m.

The next HOD meeting will be held at 7:45 p.m. on February 20, 2002 in Room 232 of the Cathedral of Learning, at the University of Pittsburgh.
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